
CALL BACK SIDES – BECAUSE I AM YOUR QUEEN 

SIDE 3:  Gloria, Lisa, Katherine:   Cosmologist/Cosmetologists/Feminist 
     Spa Attendants explain Dark Matter 

 

GLORIA 
A galaxy is a bunch of stars, planets, asteroids, and 
other matter, spinning around, held together by 
gravity. The heavier the stars, planets, asteroids, 
etcetera, the stronger the gravitational pull. So far 
so good?  
At a certain point, The stars, planets, asteroids and 
other matter on the outside of this spinning mass, 
pick up so much speed that gravity can't hold them 
anymore, and they spin out and away.  But what Vera 
saw were galaxies with matter that wasn't heavy enough 
for gravity to be holding it in place, and yet, it 
hadn't spun away.  

GLORIA 
No one agrees yet on what it means.  

KATHERINE 
There's not much that all physicists agree on. 

GLORIA 
Could be one of two things.  That the laws of motion, 
really Einstein, is wrong.  Or that there is matter in 
the universe that has mass that we don't know about 
yet, which makes the stars, planets, asteroids 
etcetera heavier, so that they are actually observing 
the laws of motion, because they are heavier than we 
thought.   

LISA 
Here comes the dark matter bit. 

GLORIA 
Dark matter is Lisa's thing.  

LISA 
(waves at the audience) 

Hi. Lisa Randall. I'm still around on earth in your 
time. Google me.  

GLORIA 
(to audience, ostensibly ignoring Lisa) 

Dark matter is what a lot of people think has the mass 
needed to stop those galaxies that Vera observed from 
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flying to pieces.  Dark matter has the extra weight 
that increases the gravitational pull. Two things are 
important to us in the context of explaining how our 
spa's Dark Matter Program works. So, first, in trying 
to detect dark matter, we are literally looking at the 
warping of space and time.  I won't get into how.  
Suffice to say, it's a thing and we believe we are 
observing it.  

KATHERINE 
We've been called crazy.  

GLORIA 
But we're not.  How many times have we humans based 
our ideas of how the world works on the narcissistic 
notion that we are the dominant manifestation in the 
universe? 

LISA 
We're still doing it.  We think the matter that we are 
made of, that we see with our eyes around us is the 
most important.  But that's completely self-centered 
and most probably wrong.  The question isn't ... is 
there something that exists that we don't know about.  
How could there not be?  The question is how much is 
there that we don't know about?  How vast is the 
universe of the unknown? 

KATHERINE 
There could be whole planets, whole galaxies made up 
exclusively of dark matter that we can't see. 
 

LISA 
Dragonfly 44, for example, is a galaxy as big as the 
Milky Way made up of 99.9% dark matter. There's a good 
chance that's where we are.   

KATHERINE 
Or we could be in a string theory extra dimension, 
which could turn out to be related. 

GLORIA 
Point is, we don't have a buttoned-up explanation of 
when now is.  

KATHERINE 
We know that we are in some undefined part of the 
cosmic cocktail.  
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LISA 
Where Mary's head is spared. 

GLORIA 
And women can rewrite history. So let's get back to 
that, because we do know we need everyone to complete 
the program for it to work. It's the energetic effect 
of the collaboration that pulls them all through the 
loopholes in space-time. And La Reine and Hermione 
haven't transcended ... Yet. 
 

 


